RESOLUTION NO. 1986

BE IT RESOLVED by the City Council of the City of Salisbury, Maryland that the following individuals are reappointed to the Recycling Advisory Committee for the term ending as indicated:

Name Quadrant
Tim Spies Southwest

<u>Term Ending</u> 5/31/2012

The above resolution was introduced, read and passed at the regular meeting of the Council of the City of Salisbury held on the 25th day of October, 2010.

ATTEST:

Brenda J. Colegrove

CITY CLERK

Louise Smith

COUNCIL PRESIDENT

APPROVED BY ME THIS

28 day of

2010

James Ireton, Jr.

MAYÖŔ

INTER	
OFFICE	MEMO

OFFICE OF THE MAYOR

To:

Lore Chambers

From:

Sherrell McBride

Subject:

Appointment to the Recycling Advisory Committee

Date:

October 19, 2010

Mayor Ireton would like to appoint the following person to the Recycling Advisory Committee:

Candidate

Quadrant

Term Ending

Member Since

Tim Spies

Southwest

5/31/2012

New

Attached you will find Mr. Spies letter of interest and the Resolution necessary for his appointment. Please forward this information to the City Council so it may be placed on the agenda for the next City Council meeting. Please let me know if you have any questions.

Attachment

cc: Mayor Ireton

04 October 2010

414 Virginia Avenue Salisbury, MD 21801

Office of the Mayor of Salisbury 125 North Division Street – Room 304 Salisbury, MD 21801-4940

Dear Mayor Ireton,

As you are aware, there currently exist two openings on the city's Recycling Advisory Committee. One of those openings is in my quadrant (SW) of the city. I am keenly interested in filling it.

I have attended the RAC meetings for several years and have an appreciation for what work the group does and what potential for further success it holds as an adjunct arm of local government.

It is my belief that the city can improve its current recycling programs and relatively easily institute new strategies at low or zero start-up costs, strategies that can turn a dollar for the city and reduce both its carbon and solid waste footprints.

With a Bachelor of Science degree from Salisbury University, a 30+ year professional career in health sciences, a long history of leadership, a working knowledge of the committee's activities and goals, and a strong desire to see Salisbury become a standout in recycling practices, I feel that I am qualified to contribute as a bona fide member of the committee.

Thank you for your time and consideration.

Very stricerely,

Tim Spies BSN, RN

CMDMC (HMCM), USN, Retired

cc: Councilwoman Deborah Campbell Councilwoman Terry Cohen

> DECEIVE OCT 0 8 2010